
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Expression of Condolence for 
Margaret Meehan by Toronto City Council 

 
 
Moved by: Councillor Mike Colle 
 
Seconded by: 

 
Councillor Josh Matlow 

 
The Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened to learn of the passing of 
Margaret Meehan on February 11, 2023. 
 
Margaret grew up on Winona Drive in Toronto as the youngest of eight children. 
Throughout Margaret's life, her family and her faith the were most dear to her. Margaret  
worked in the administrative offices of Bell Telephone and retired at the age of 53. In 
her later years, she spent time with her friends and family, notably her many nieces, 
nephews, great-nieces, great-nephews, and great-great-nieces and great-great-
nephews. Margaret celebrated every family event and milestone and was always there, 
whether it was waking up early to drive her nephews to hockey or watching the kids on 
the ski hills. 
 
During her retirement, Margaret volunteered for numerous organizations and, with her 
sister Marie, established the Sacred Heart Handicapped Guild through St. Michael's 
Hospital. Leading the Guild, she planned retreats, outings, and social gatherings that 
fostered inclusion and brought great joy to those who participated in the program. 
Margaret's enthusiasm for helping others led many to look up to her as a role model and 
she will be remembered by all for her great kindness. 
 
The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the Members of Toronto City 
Council, our sincere sympathy to Margaret's family. 
 

   March 29, 2023 
 


